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Last Meeting  

Bob Kieding

“Waters Off Santa Barbara”

Harry Brown introduced Bob Kieding, 
who is well known by local sailors and 
yacht enthusiasts.  Bob came to Santa 
Barbara in 1946 and his “pedigree” includes Peabody, La 
Cumbre, Santa Barbara High and UCSB.  He has been a 
sailor and chandler for decades and is a strong source 
of information on these topics.  As a professional yacht 
captain he has sailed many places in the world and is 
especially knowledgeable about the waters off Santa 
Barbara. He currently writes a weekly column for the Santa 
Barbara News Press on yachts and sailing.
Bob highlighted the rich history of sailing in Santa Barbara, 
noting that the Santa Barbara Yacht Club was founded 
in 1872 and is the second oldest yacht club on the West 
Coast. He detailed a number of the classic yachts that have 
sailed out of Santa Barbara; commented on the prestigious 
races and trophies that are associated with Santa 
Barbara; and noted some of the celebrities that have been 
associated with the local sailing scene.   On a personal 
basis he sailed with Humphrey Bogart, David Niven, Dana 
Andrews and Chief Justice Earl Warren.

His comments on the history of the Santa Barbara 
Harbor and the “up’s and down’s” of the Yacht Club were 
particularly interesting.

Before the harbor was built boats would anchor far off 
shore and would utilize the many piers that were then 
in place. The local desire for a harbor was strong and in 
spite of negative reports by the Army Corp of Engineers, a 
breakwater was started in 1929, utilizing rocks from Fry’s 
Harbor on Santa Cruz Island.  The key issue with a harbor 
was the lateral drift of sand along the coast.  In our area, 
huge amounts of sand continually move from west to east. 
A major breakwater and harbor interrupts this fl ow.  Sand 
will pile up west of the interruption and beaches further 
east will suffer erosion.  Initially the breakwater was not 
tied to the shore and sand began to fi ll the harbor.  To 
rectify this problem a sea wall was added to attach it to the 
coast.  Today sand still works its way into the harbor.  Every 
year some 300,000 cubic yards of sand is dredged to keep 
the harbor open.  

Bob’s comments on the “up’s and down’s” of the Yacht 
Club were also interesting.  As noted earlier, the club was 
founded in 1872.  By 1937 it had lost its clubhouse and in 
1949 it was housed in a room in the California hotel.  He 
then explained how it had evolved in the 1950’s and moved 
into its current building in 1966.  He noted that that it 
always had been a prestigious racing club and commented 
on the 1923 Star Lipton Cup which is housed at the club.

His presentation was well received by the Cosmopolitan 
Club membership.  I for one have a new appreciation for 
the beautiful Santa Barbara harbor and see the sand below 
Santa Barbara City College in a new light. 

 

Bob Kieding*
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Cosmopolitan Club of Santa Barbara 

   

Christmas Dinner Dance! 
Tuesday, December 10th, 2013 

La Cumbre Country Club 
6:00 pm Cocktails, social hour 

No host bar 

7:00 pm DINNER with wine 

Dancing to the music of: Pier101 Band 
Your non-member friends will be welcome! 

MENU 
Citrus Salad  

Choice of: 
Grilled Salmon with lemon-butter sauce 

Or 
Sliced tenderloin of beef with morel mushroom sauce 

With 
Au gratin potatoes 

Asparagus 
 

Peach Pie A-la-Mode 
Price: $90/person     Dress: formal or cocktail dress 

 RESERVATION FORM        
            
         SALMON BEEF 
Name_(print)________________________________________      O           O      
            
Spouse or Guest _(print)_______________________________      O    O 
     
Seating Preference (if any)  O near Dance Floor  O quiet location 
 
I wish to be seated with:_____________________and________________________ 
and______________________and____________________and________________ 
Mail form and check payable to Cosmopolitan Club to: 
Albert Mercado, Dance Chairman, 4590 Camino Molinero, Santa Barbara 93110, 
telephone 805-967-2233 


